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From: Brunswick, Betsy M [BMB7@pge.com]

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2007 9.46 AM

To: Chan, Barney, Env. Health

Cc: barney.chan@acgov.com

Subject: FW: Qakland Power Plant 2004 Diesel Dump Tank Closure Request
Attachments: 402.331.04.35.pdf

" (6 MB)

Barney, My original email was sent back to me. Please let me know if you
receive this email. Betsy

----- Original Mesgsage-----

From: Brunswick, Betsy M

Sent: Thursday, March 15, 2007 2:55 PM

To: barney.chan@acgov.com

Subject: Oakland Power Plant 2004 Diesel Dump Tank Closure Request

«<402.331.04.35.pdf>>
Barney,

Per our conversation this morning, PG&E is re-submitting to you the attached September 10,
2004 Investigation Summary and 2004 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report for the Oakland
Dower Plant located at 50 Martin Luther King Junior Way in Oakland. As we discussed, when
you email me Alameda County's internet submittal instructions, I will alsc re-submit this
report to your web site. In this attached report, PG&E summarized all available
historical information regarding the diesel dump tanks and the asgociated three
groundwater wells, made recommendations based on data from 1990 to 2004, and requested
case closure. PG&E has not received any correspondence from Alameda County regarding this
report since it was originally submitted in 2004.

Concurrently, since 2002, PG&E has been working with the DTSC under a signed clean-up
agreement to address the environmental conditions of the Oakland Power Plant which include
the overall hydrocarbon issues found at the site. PG&E performed a remediation
investigation of the Cakland Power Plant in 2005 under the oversight of the DTSC and is
currently incorporating DTSC comments into the resulting report. This 200% investigation
incorporated the three groundwater wells installed as part of the diesel dump tank
investigation.

DGSE is requesting that Alameda County grant closure of the diesel dump tank issue.
However, PG&E would like to retain the wells on site for future groundwater meonitoring
under the DTSC oversight, if warranted.

Please give me a call if you should have any further questions.
Thank you, .

Betsy Brunswick, PE

Senior Project Manager

Pacific Gas and Electric Company
Phone: 415 973-1642

Cell Phone: 510 301-0852

Fax: 510 873-%20C1

Email: bmb7@&pge.com



